

## THE CITY OF SAN DIEGO

## Councilmember Scott Sherman, District Seven Councilmember Vivian Moreno, District Eight

June 18, 2019

Hon. Xavier Becerra Attorney General California Department of Justice 1300 "I" Street Sacramento, CA 95814

Hon. Summer Stephan San Diego County District Attorney Hall of Justice, Suite 1020 330 West Broadway San Diego, CA 92101

Dear Attorney General Xavier Becerra and District Attorney Summer Stephan,

The San Diego City Council received complaints by San Diego resident Matt Valenti against the San Diego Junior Theater Board of Directors as well as the office of the San Diego City Attorney. The complaints were submitted in writing<sup>1</sup> and made during public comments at the May 7, 2019 Budget Review Committee hearing. <sup>2</sup>

We are writing to respectfully request your respective offices' review and consideration for appropriate action, as the authority to investigate these complaints falls under the jurisdiction of your departments. We believe a timely resolution to this matter is in the best interest of all parties. If you have any questions or if we may be of assistance, please do not hesitate to contact Maggie Sleeper, Director of Policy for Councilmember Scott Sherman, at (619) 236-7716.

Sincerely,

Councilmember Scott Sherman, District Seven

Councilmember Vivian Moreno, District Eight

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Electronic Copy of Complaint and attachments available here: http://jtoversightgroup.org/report-of-obstruction-of-justice/

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>2</sup> Public comments regarding the complaints begin at the 12:07 mark http://sandiego.granicus.com/MediaPlayer.php?view id=54&clip id=7699